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PROFESSOR JONATHAN JANSEN:  NO STRANGER TO GOOD GOVERNANCE 
 
As we reflect upon our days of school or university and those long hours of study, most of us may not have 
pleasant memories over this period of our lives.  This may have been quite different if we had had the caliber of 
Professor Jonathan David Jansen at the front of our classroom or campus.  Truthfully said -- as it was then and 
still today -- the passion of a real teacher is hardly found in many of those individuals who are appointed to teach 
and mould our students and society of today.  Most often, the experience, value and memories etched in our 
memories of this period rarely amounted to anything exciting or rewarding, let alone a desire to strive for higher 
academic results and thereby bestowing honour back to our teachers.  On the contrary, most of the students 
simply want a ‘pass mark’ with little pride in their results. 
 
But ever since South Africa got to learn about a very lively, progressive professor known for breaking the 
traditional mould of study and thinking; the meaning of higher education at the University of the Free State has 
taken on an entirely new meaning.  Professor Jansen, who is also well known for his passion and commitment to 
transformation in South Africa, is an extra-ordinary teacher, lecturer and leader and he has every reason to be 
proud of his numerous accolades, both locally and abroad.  However, upon first meeting this fine individual, one 
is immediately drawn by his love for people and his humility.  Many thousands of people have been personally 
enriched by his pragmatic approach to life’s challenges.  Whilst Professor Jansen is a renowned academic 
across the world -- in his role which he still has today as the Rector and Vice-Chancellor of the University of the 
Free State -- he is notably recognised for the leading role he played when his university was awarded the World 
Universities Forum Award for Best Practices in Higher Education which praised the racial integration of the 
student community.               
 
Being a bold leader in the field of higher learning, Professor Jansen is 
not known to be quiet, especially when things go wrong, or make no 
sense.  Through his newspaper column, as well as the countless 
media interviews, Professor Jansen has become a strong light and 
beacon for many, providing sound advice supported by practical 
solutions and morally grounded values which are not only intended for 
the world of academia, but indeed for many of the challenges faced by 
South Africa today.  Of course his approach is unashamedly direct; 
and his problem solving underpins the principles of good governance 
which must be applied at all levels of our society, as well as in 
business.     
 
That said, given the nature of the environment in which CGF Research 
Institute (Pty) Ltd operates -- where the company researches and 
deals with many and varying types of governance matters -- we are 
delighted to announce that Professor Jansen has accepted an 
Honorary Patron position in our company.  As is the case with all our 
esteemed Honorary Patrons, who include Wendy Luhabe, Tina Eboka, 
Bernard Peter Agulhas, Michael Judin, Devi Sankaree Govender, 
Professor Shirley Zinn and Dr Mathews Phosa; each Patron is carefully 
selected not only because they are exceptional leaders with great 
depth, knowledge and wisdom, but also because they act as a 
sounding board for CGF when difficult matters or decisions need to be 
considered within our company, but also for our clients.   
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The Honorary Patron appointments -- which are rotated every two years -- have expectedly had a positive effect 
upon the overall governance services being offered by CGF to its broad range of clients, which extends well 
beyond our research and reporting.  To this extent, the additional value Professor Jansen brings to CGF is 
invaluable, especially when his academic and business skills and experience are added to those of the broader 
team within CGF. 
 
Amongst his many accolades and positions, Professor Jansen was an Honorary Professor of Education at the 
University of the Witwatersrand and former Visiting Fellow at the National Research Foundation.  He was 
Chairman of the Ministerial Committee on Further Education and Training, as well as the Chairman at the 
School Evaluation and Teacher Appraisal. Professor Jansen also serves as an independent non-executive 
director for Advtech Limited, a major provider of private education in South Africa. 
 

Professor Jansen has served as international consultant to UNESCO, the World Bank, the governments of 
Namibia and Zimbabwe, USAID, SIDA (Swedish), CIDA (Canadian), the European Union (EU), Germany, the 
Netherlands, DFID (UK) and the USA (through agencies such as the Academy for Educational Development in 
Washington D.C.). He has served as national consultant to SAQA, the CHE, HESA, the HSRC, SAMDI (now 
PALAMA), and the NRF. He has also worked closely with embassies of various countries represented in 
Pretoria, especially the Latin American representatives. 

Professor Jansen is another great ‘victory’ for CGF, and his thought-provoking, no-nonsense style of leadership 
will certainly add great value to CGF, its Patrons and constituencies. 

 
About CGF Research Institute (Pty) Ltd  
 
CGF is a Proudly South African company that specialises in conducting desktop research on Governance, Risk 
and Compliance (GRC) related topics.  The company has developed numerous products that cover GRC reports 
designed to create a high-level awareness and understanding of issues impacting a CEO through to all 
employees of the organisation.  
 
Through CGF’s strategic partners -- supported by our Corporate Patrons Rifle-shot Performance Holdings and 
DQS South Africa -- our capabilities extend to GRC management consulting, executive placements, executive 
mentoring, company secretariat and the facilitation of Corporate Governance and Risk Awareness workshops.  
 
To find out more about CGF, our patrons and our associated services, please access www.cgf.co.za , 
www.corporate-governance.co.za or www.governanceconnect.mobi  
 
Follow CGF on Twitter: @CGFResearch   
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